MINUTES OF THE DISABILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE
REGULAR MEETING

ELK GROVE CITY HALL
December 15, 2021
Zoom Meeting

1.0 CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
Ted called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Members Present: Ted Clark, Bruce Cager, Ann Hennessey, Karen Grussenmeyer
Members Absent: Steven A. Capps

Staff: Kristin Parsons, Capital Improvement Program
Rick Navarro, Project Manager
Jim Ramsey, Risk Analyst/ADA Coordinator

2.0 APPROVAL OF PAST MEETING MINUTES
Karen motioned to accept the November 2021 meeting minutes, Ann seconded the motion.
Motion passed 3 Ayes, 1 Abstain.

3.0 PUBLIC COMMENT
None

4.0 REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS/POSSIBLE RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1  SUBJECT: Pedestrian Upgrades (WAMO010)

Kristin said this project is funded through HCIP grants. Rick is managing the project and it’s
currently under design. Hoping that bidding will be in the summer with construction following.
The improvements will be at four locations of current crosswalks including upgraded curb
ramps, ladder crosswalks, and flashing beacons. Ted asked if there will be an audio component
and Rick said there would. The first location is at Laguna Park Drive at Ryland Trail near Foulks
Ranch Elementary. The second and third locations are near Laguna Creek High School. The
fourth is in eastern Elk Grove near Pleasant Grove High School. Bruce asked if they’re push
button activated and Rick said they were. They're on a 13ft pole and are solar powered. There
will be yellow truncated domes on each ramp on each side of the crosswalk. There will also be a
crosswalk warning sign further back from each crosswalk and a yield sign.

50 GENERAL ADMINISTRATIVE UPDATE
None

6.0 COMMITTEE COMMENTS/FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Ann said she was contacted by a special ed transition specialist from EGUSD who works with
adults in transition services for employment and independent living skills. She was looking to
see if the City had any ideas for locations they could sell things for fundraisers. Jim said he
would contact the Events Coordinator to find out.

Ann said the Trails Committee held their community walk. She said when the trail isn’t paved,
there’'s some severe erosion, and one of the moms on the walk with her said she’d tried to take
a stroller on those areas and the wheels just sink into the trail. Ann said they provided feedback
to the trails committee regarding that. Ted said he thinks they’re in the process of filling in the
gaps. Kristin agreed with that stating that part of the exercise of the walk is to get that sort of



input and identify the gaps. Kristin said the standards for the new design is that all trails are
paved.

7.0 ADJOURNMENT

Ted moved to adjourn at 6:48 pm. Ann seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

TED CLARK, CHAIR
DISABILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

PREPARED BY:
JIM RAMSEY, RISK ANALYST / ADA COORDINATOR



